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To at Luhon, it may concern: 
Beit known that I, ARTHUR J. BRADBURY, 

a citizen of the United States, residing at La 
grange, in the county of Penobscot and State 
of Maine, have invented a certain new and 
useful Improvement in Holders for Nursing 
Bottles, of which the following is a specifica 
tion. 
My invention relates to a new and useful 

improvement in holders for nursing-bottles, 
and has for its object to provide an exceed 
ingly simple and effective device of this de 
scription which may be readily attached to a 
pillow or other object and so hold a nursing 
bottle as to permit the contents thereof to 
readily flow therefrom, while precluding the 
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possibility of the bottle becoming displaced. 
With these ends in view this invention con 

sists in the details of construction and com 
bination of elements hereinafter set forth and 
then specifically designated by the claims. 
In order that those skilled in the art to 

which this invention appertains may under 
stand how to make and use the same, the con 
struction and operation will now be described 
in detail, referring to the accompanying draw 
ing, forming a part of this specification, in 
which I have illustrated my invention by a 
View in perspective. 
In this invention I form a base H of wire 

and secure thereto the tubular piece I, in 
which is fitted the adjustable standard J, 
having gear-teeth K formed thereon, which 
mesh with a pinion L, said pinion being jour 
naled in offsets from the post and the spindle 
thereof carrying a knob M, by which the pin 
ion may be operated for the purpose of rais 
ing or lowering the standard, as desired. Tu 
bular posts N are also attached to the for 
ward ends of the wire which forms the base 
H, and in these are fitted the ends of the sup 
port O, which have likewise formed thereon 
gear-teeth.P. A spindle Q is journaled within 
the offsets of the post N and has secured 
thereon the pinions R, which mesh with the 
teeth P, thus permitting the adjustment of 
the support by the manipulation of the knob 
S, secured upon this spindle. A safety-pin 
arrangement T is also carried by the base for 

5o the purpose above set forth. This construc 

tion of holder permits the adjusment of the 
bottle when placed thereon at a variety of 
angles within certain limits, thus better ac 
commodating it for use under various require 
mentS. 
Of course I do not wish to be limited to the 

exact details and construction here shown, 
as these may be further varied without de 
parting from the spirit of my invention. 
Having thus fully described my invention, 

what I claim as new and useful is 
1. In a device of the character described, a 

frame formed of a wire with the meeting ends 
turned up, a tubular post arranged on the 
ends, bearings formed in lugs On the post, a 
shaft arranged in the bearings and a toothed 
wheel on the shaft, a standard having its up 
per end looped and teeth arranged on the end 
fitting in the hollow post, as and for the pur 
pose described. 

2. In a device of the character described, a 
base formed of wire with the meeting ends of 
the wire turned up, a hollow post on the wire, 
a standard vertically adjusted therein, hol 
low posts arranged on the opposite ends of 
the wire, a shaft connecting the posts and ar 
ranged in bearings formed in the lugs of the 
posts, a support having its ends toothed and 
operating in the hollow posts, toothed wheels 
on the shaft and arranged to engage the teeth 
of the Support, as and for the purpose de 
scribed. 

3. In a device of the character described, a 
frame having a pin attachment, tubular posts 
arranged at each end of the frame, said posts 
having slots, bearings formed on the posts, 
shafts operating in the bearings, toothed 
wheels on the shaft projecting into the slots 
of the posts, standards and supports having 
toothed ends operating in the posts and en 
gaged by the wheels, and a bottle having a 
projection fitting in the loop of the standard, 
substantially as described. 
In testimony whereof I have hereunto af 

fixed my signature in the presence of two sub 
scribing Witnesses. 

ARTHUR. J. BRADBURY. 
Witnesses: 

OMAR HERRICK, 
EUGENE DANFORTH. 
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